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Decisions taken by the Methodist Council in between its October 2008 and February 2009 meetings
1. President’s Assistant

The Council approved the provision of a President’s Assistant for an extended term from January 2009 to the end of August 2010.
On 1st January 2009 the Revd Gareth Powell took up a fixed term appointment as Presidential Assistant/Assistant Officer for Legal and Constitutional Practice. The appointment will come to an end at the end of the Connexional year 2009/2010.

During the first few months Gareth will take over major responsibility for the Complaints and Discipline system.  This is important to ensure David is not involved in early stages of cases in which he might need later to become involved as President.  Gareth will also become increasingly involved in the administration of other processes (e.g. resignation panels, appointment of District Chairs, reinstatements).  In addition, he is taking over some of Ken Howcroft’s ecumenical responsibilities during Ken’s study leave, which ends at Easter 2009.

It is recommended that Gareth should take over some of the formal responsibilities of the Secretary for Legal and Constitutional Practice from the April Council (and he would attend Council in a non-voting capacity).  He would undertake most of the duties of that role during the Conference.

Additional support is being provided by the Revd Alan Ashton, who has volunteered a day per week during this connexional year and the next.  His help has already proved invaluable. 

A small reference/consultative group is being formed to be available to provide advice on legal and constitutional matters to Gareth and Ken during David’s presidency.

2. Westminster College Oxford Trust

The Council approved a further term of office for the Revd Professor Frances Young and Mrs Susan Barratt as set out in the accompanying reasoned statements.

3. Appointment of Mission Partner

The Council approved the appointment of Miss Ruth Wilson as a Mission Partner to The Gambia.







